
 

 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

 

To:  CMAP Bike-Ped Task Force 

 

From:  Christy Davis, IDOT  

 

Date:  September 10, 2013 

 

Re:  IDOT ITEP (ITAP) Program – 2013 Call-for-Projects 

 

 

The following information was communicated to CMAP staff by Christy Davis, Highway 

Planning Manager, Bureau of Statewide Program Planning, Office of Planning and 

Programming, IDOT, to be passed on to Bicycle and Pedestrian Task Force members at their 

September 18 meeting: 

 
IDOT staff (Christy Davis) is currently reviewing all ITEP applications. (Please note that 

Meridith Bryans will be on leave until January).   

 

Applications are currently under review. The last day to submit was August 20th.   

 

IDOT will not know the exact amount of money to be programmed until further into the 

selection process – likely, toward the end of this year. 

 

2013 ITEP APPLICATIONS* 

 

STATE-WIDE 

 Total number of applications: 231 

 Total federal $-amount asked for: $259,696,590 

 Total number of bicycle and pedestrian project applications: 195 

(84.4% of all applications submitted) 

 Total federal $-amount for bicycle and pedestrian projects: $192,700,600 

(74.2% of total $-amount requested) 

 

NORTHEASTERN ILLINOIS REGION 

 Total number of applications from NE IL: 113 

 Total $-amount requested from NE IL: $164,240,210 

 Total number of bicycle and pedestrian project applications: 87 

(77% of all applications submitted) 

 Total federal $-amount for bicycle and pedestrian projects: $112,922,620 

(68.8% of $-amount requested) 

* Please note that all numbers and dollar amounts (in red) are preliminary and may be revised. 


